TOWN OF BARRE BOARD MEETING      March 12, 2024
MEMBERS PRESENT	Chairman Curt Berg, Supervisors Bob Miller and John McGowan  
STAFF PRESENT         Clerk Ann Schlimgen, Treasurer Meri McKinney
CALL TO ORDER - Chair Curt Berg called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. The meeting was properly posted on the website and at the Town Hall. The Pledge of Allegiance was said.
Motion by John for a consensus approval of last month’s meeting minutes, treasurer’s report, and vouchers, seconded by Bob. Minutes, treasurer’s reports, and vouchers approved.
The road tour was scheduled for Tuesday March 26th at 11:00 am. Board was asked to look at poles on the side of the road on Wolter Road and to make sure they include the Barre portion of Three Town road on their tour.
Open book and Board of review dates were set tentatively May 14th and 21st respectively both from 4-6.  Ann will check with Assessor and post if available.
CDs are coming due in April. The board decided to renew them for 1 or 2 years leaving it up to Curt and Meri when they find out the rates.
Road report – Curt has taken down road restriction signs. Stated new Patrolman, Dick Utecht was hired and will start on March 25th.  The board thanks Gary Loging for filling in during this time.
Citizen concerns – County Board member, Ken Schlilmgen told board that the County was looking to make updates to Chapter 17, which affects how many homes per lot, and what size lot is needed etc.
Mark Schomberg gave the board some rough estimates of what the retention pond would cost. It was suggested to check with the town of Medary as the County believed that they were already putting on a special assessment for a similar retention pond. Ann will check on this.
John will call Scott Servias to get the faucets previously talked about installed at the park before the rental season starts. 
John mentioned talking further about pedestrian signs on our Barre roads once the UTv’s begin. 
Ann said that the spring Election Day is 4-2-2024. She also reminded the board of the Annual meeting on April 16th at 7:00 pm.
John made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Bob seconded. The meeting was adjourned at 8:05.
Respectfully submitted, Ann Schlimgen   Clerk – Town of Barre

